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Emergency Evacuation Procedure


In an emergency the school will be evacuated as quickly as possible through the fire exits.  The building will be checked as outlined in the Fire Procedure Policy to ensure that everyone has left the building.  The Head of Establishment, or the Clerical Assistant in her absence, will take the Fire Registers from the entrance hall.  The Clerical Assistant will take the box from the office desk which contains emergency contact numbers for all the children and the nursery mobile phone.  The emergency contact details are kept up-to-date by the Clerical Assistant.  CDOs will take the fire register for their own group, which is kept on a clipboard in their area.  CDOs will ensure that all fire registers are taken out, including those for staff who are not present when the alarm sounds.
The school will be evacuated into the nursery playground to the far corner.  Children will congregate with their Key Worker and the Head of Establishment will verify that everyone, including visitors, has left the building using the fire registers.  Emergency services will be contacted if necessary.

If the nursery is not fit to be re-entered quickly a contingency plan has been made.  Arrangements have been made to walk the children to Rosshall Academy, where they can be accommodated until they can be collected by their parents.

A practice evacuation will be planned to take place once each term.
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